
REGULAR MEETING          October 19, 2015 
 
Present:  Mayor Granger 
   Tr Washburn, Bannister 
   Clerk Weiss 
   Supt Wright 
 
Also present:  M Hotchkiss, Perry Herald; R Uptegrove 
 
 At 7:00 pm Mayor Granger called the meeting to order and led in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
 Minutes of the previous meetings were read. 
 
 A motion was made by Tr Bannister, seconded by Tr Washburn, that the minutes be approved as read. 
 Polled:  Ayes:  Tr Bannister, Washburn, Mayor Granger 
  Noes:  None  Carried 
 

Bills as listed on Abstract #9 in the amounts of $542.10 for Sewer Funds, $5,485.48 for General Funds, 
$103,876.00 for Water Funds, and $143,250.74 for Electric Funds were audited. 
 
 A motion was made by Tr Washburn, seconded by Tr Bannister, that the bills be approved and paid. 
 Polled:  Ayes:  Tr Washburn, Bannister, Mayor Granger 
  Noes:  None  Carried 
 
Committee Reports:  Tr Washburn discussed motorcycles being driven on the sidewalk. 
 
Supt’s Report:  Flushing hydrants went very well. The system is very clean. On Tuesday, October 20, a company is coming 
to vacuum the reservoir. Our BOCES student arrived on Monday. He will be working for two weeks from 8:30 to 11:30. 
The new chipper box will be completed this week. Chips will be picked up next week prior to leaves being picked up. 
PESH-work at the shop is being done. The #3 stone that was placed on the shoulders on Mill St seems to be holding up 
very well. The sidewalk work on Beechwood Ave will be completed this week. The County looked at the ditch on Spring 
Street on Monday – they will not be able to use their bulldozer so will return with their draught. We’re looking for 
someone to remove the beavers at the end of Spring St.  
 
 A motion was made by Tr Washburn, seconded by Mayor Granger, to send two people to the Engineering 
Workshop in Syracuse on November 4th and 5th.  
 Polled:  Ayes:  Tr Bannister, Washburn, Mayor Granger 
  Noes:  None  Carried 
 
 A motion was made by Mayor Granger, seconded by Tr Bannister, that the lighting for the Village Municipal 
Gov’t Buildings be paid for from the CEEP acct, up to 5,000/year. The Town Municipal lighting will be paid from CEEP up 
to $2,500/year.  
 Polled:  Ayes:  Tr Bannister, Washburn, Mayor Granger 
  Noes:  None  Carried 
 
Trash pickup was discussed. The Sup’t will look into PESH rules for picking up trash. The fence on Pickett St Hill will be 
put in as a pedestrian fence. The Fire Dep’t asked if the antique hose cart asked if it could be stored in the Castile Gov’t 
Center building. The Board said no, there would not be room for it. 
 
 At 7:30, a motion was made by Mayor Granger, seconded by Tr Washburn, to go into Executive Session to 
discuss Personnel. 
 Polled:  Ayes:  Tr Bannister, Washburn, Mayor Granger 
  Noes:  None  Carried 



 
 At 7:50, Executive Session was ended and the regular meeting reconvened.  
 
 A motion was made by Mayor Granger, seconded by Tr Bannister, that J Sacco receive a $.50/hr raise 
retroactively effective October 11th. 
 Polled:  Ayes:  Tr Bannister, Washburn, Mayor Granger 
  Noes:  None  Carried 
 
 
 At 7:52, a motion was made by Mayor Granger, seconded by Tr Washburn, hat the meeting be adjourned. 
 Polled:  Ayes:  Tr Bannister, Washburn, Mayor Granger 
  Noes:  None  Carried 
 
           Respectfully submitted, 
 
            Waneta Weiss 
            Clerk Treasurer 
 
 


